
 
TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORT REF NO  18/042 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 – SECTION 14 (2)  
 

Cycle Lane Closure 
Kew Road, Richmond 

 
(Ref: 18/042) 

 
1. The Council of the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames HEREBY GIVES 

NOTICE that to facilitate a water pipe repair, they will introduce a cycle lane closure 
in Kew Road, Richmond. 
 

2. Whilst the works take place, no person shall cause or permit any cycle to procced in 
the cycle lane on Kew Road, Richmond from a point outside the south-western 
boundary of No 270 Kew Road, north-eastwards for a distance of 25 metres. 

 
3. The Notice will come into force on 14 February 2018.   Further details regarding the 

dates and times of the closure are explained in paragraph 5 of this notice.  
 
4. Nothing in this Notice will apply to: 

(a) any vehicle being used in connection with the execution of the said works;  
(b) anything done with the permission or at the direction of a police officer in 

uniform or a civil enforcement officer; 
(c) any vehicle being used for police, fire brigade or ambulance purposes. 

 
5. The temporary restrictions will be introduced by a notice given under Section 14(2) 

of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended. The notice will come into 
effect on 14 February 2018 and remain in force at all times for a period of 5 days or 
until the works are completed, whichever is the sooner.  If the works should take 
longer than 5 days then the Council will make a temporary Traffic Order under 
S14(1) of the said Act to continue in force the provisions of this Notice for up to 18 
months.  The works are expected to be completed on 16 February 2018. 
 

 
Nick O’Donnell  
Assistant Director, Traffic and Engineering 
Civic Centre, 44 York St, Twickenham, TW1 3BZ 
 
Dated 12 February 2018 
 


